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Statement of Purpose  

Dates to Remember:  

Student Absence: Please SMS student absences by 9.00 am to  

0429 305 552  

College Director    Brendan OôBrien  School Council President   Ian Muir  

Thursday 15 September BW Yr F/1 Lego Education Centre Excursion 

Friday 16 September  Last Day Term 3  2.00pm Finish  

Monday 3 October  Term 4 Commences Students Resume  

Tuesday 4, 5 & 7 October JW  F/1 Lego Education Centre Excursion 

Wednesday 5 - Friday 14 October BW Yr 3/4 Swimming Program 

Monday 10 - Friday 14 October Literacy & Numeracy Week 

Tuesday 11 October JW F/1 Picnic 

Thursday 13 October BW F/1 Picnic 

Thursday 13 October Parents & Friends Meeting 

Friday 14 October Dress Up Parade 

Saturday 15 October Rocktober from 7.30pm at The Brook 

Monday 17 ï Wednesday 26 October BW F/1 Swimming Program 

Monday 31 October Curriculum Day  Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 1 November Cup Day Holiday 

Every Minute Counts!  

CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ нлмт 9ƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ  ōŜƛƴƎ ǘŀƪŜƴΗ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻǳǊ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǊ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ tƻǊǘŜǊ ƻƴ фофр ороо ŦƻǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 



D 
irectorôs Report 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carranballac Community Members  
 
We are in the last week of Term three. It certainly is a very damp week and I would like to remind everyone 

about the need to drive safely, drop students off in a safe manner and as pedestrians, pay particular attention 

to drivers during these slippery traffic conditions.  

Thank you to everyone who has supported the College so capably this term. We are receiving a great deal of 

positive feedback on the implementation of key strategies ï the HERO program, Grade structure for 2017, 

Year 9 electives, revised outdoor education program, communications strategy, parents and friends events, 

ILP EXPO and ILPôs and of course in general terms about our class and specialist programs. 

I would like to make special mention of the 3/4 Science EXPO  this week conducted at both campuses. The 

dioramas, displays, illustrations, booklets and presentations were a true reflection of the high standard of work 

our students are capable of. The results are testimony to the quality teaching that is delivered by our staff ï 

well done. 

Another activity that our students and staff positively participate in is Kids teaching Kids . Last week we 

hosted a number of schools at Boardwalk for KTK week. I had the privilege of visiting two of the projects and 

was amazed at the level of understanding our students demonstrated along with the quality of presentations. 

I gained wonderful insight into a range of sustainable projects especially that of recycled water and the 

preservation of wildlife that was bordering on extinction. Well done staff and students ï you are the best. 

Child Safe Standards : Early in Term four we will be distributing; as well as displaying on the website, the 

College Child Safe standards that we will use to provide a high level of Child safety in all College operations. A 

standard will be made available each week for seven weeks, so that everyone in the community can gain a full 

understanding of our expectations for Child safety and can also provide us with feedback on these standards. 

We welcome your input and we will provide a means for you to offer this. More details will be provided with 

the release of the first standard in Term four.  

Year nine families have recently received a College SMS asking them to undertake a brief survey on this yearôs 

graduation  ceremony. Students will also undertake a similar survey later this week. Our objective is to gain 

more insight into the wishes of both students and families in order to organise a function that better meets 

the community needs. Please take the time to complete the survey.  

Soccer success: Congratulations to Fletcher 7P and Ben 7Q who became Victorian Champions after they won 
their Under 13A Soccer Grand Final on the weekend. A great achievement. 

With the holidays just around the corner I would like to thank everyone for their continued College support 

this year and wish you all a restful break. Students now have an opportunity to help out at home to show their 

appreciation of the hard work their parents contribute on a daily basis.  

Being a parent is a full time job that carries enormous responsibility. The most important responsibility parents 

have is to care for and take responsibility for their children. Schools work in partnership with parents in order 

to provide the best learning environment we can for your children. Working together strengthens the values 

and messages we model for students as they move up through their formative years. I am looking forward to 

the endless possibilities that can be achieved by working together collaboratively to grow the 

lives of the young people we share responsibility and learning for.  

 

B 
rendan OôBrien 



As I reflect upon Term 3, I am amazed at the many wonder-

ful learning experiences offered to our students. I believe 

they are very fortunate to have the quality academic and 
extra-curriculum opportunities our school provides. 

Congratulations to the Year 7 students and relevant staff 
who, with the support of our Environmental Science teacher 

John Forrester, led the college in our annual Kids Teaching 
Kids event. Students delivered relevant local and global en-

vironment science experiments and showed the many visit-

ing schools that they can indeed make a difference.  

25 Year 9 students attended the annual Battle Of Australia 

day commemorations on Wednesday 7 September . These 
students travelled to the Shrine Of Remembrance to honour 

the courage and service of Australians and our Allies who 

endured the perils of the war in the Pacific. They represent-
ed our college with great pride and respect. I thank Ms 

Barker and Mrs Costello who accompanied these students to 
this important event.  

Our Breakfast Club continues to grow in popularity. Each 
Tuesday and Friday, Year 9 students and their siblings can 

enjoy a hot breakfast. Thanks to Mr Barnes and other teach-

ers who attend and support this student -led initiative. It is 
important for our students to value a healthy and nutritious 

breakfast. On this note, please avoid bringing take away 
lunches for your child if possible. We prefer to promote 

healthy eating choices. 

Our Early Years students enjoyed a Mini Olympics on Thurs-
day 1 September.  Thank you to the pre -service teachers in 

the PE department who assisted with these arrangements. 

Our Year 5/6 students have enjoyed an interschool Gala Day 

of cricket, rounders and softball on Friday 9 September 

which from all accounts was a great success.  Thank you to 
the parents who were able to attend.    

We have had some success in Athletics with some students 
continuing onto the Western Zone competition. Congratula-

tions to these students and all  the best for your next level of 
competition. 

Congratulations to all of our Year 3/4 students, teachers and 

parents for their Expo about Australian native animals and 
habitats. It was outstanding.  The depth of work, visual dis-

plays and acquired knowledge was a credit to all stakehold-
ers. 

I look forward to furthering my relationships with the Board-

walk students and their families during Term 4.  

Great weather for ducks! We have 2 

ducks who have made our school 
yard there home. 

J  
amieson Way School Report  

 
 

We are incredibly proud of the high standard of work be-

ing produced by our students.  

Congratulations to the amazing business plans exhibited 

by our Year 8 students during their Business Expo last 

week. Our budding entrepreneurs had worked very dili-

gently on investigating and documenting their 

óbusinessesô.  

Our Year 3/4 students displayed their sensational   

óAustralian Animalsô dioramas in their classrooms on Mon-

day afternoon. Thank you so much to our wonderful par-

ents who visited not only their childôs classroom but visit-

ed other classrooms as well to ensure all our students 

had an audience to acknowledge their creations. Our stu-

dents competently shared the knowledge and under-

standings they gained with our community. Well done!  

Congratulations to all our students, especially our Year 

5/6 students, who were involved in the college wide Kids 

Teaching Kids. The knowledge gained and personal 

growth through presenting to others are very obvious in 

our students. Thank you to all our staff and parents who 

helped with this event.  

Plans are underway for our Literacy and Numeracy Week 

celebrations in week 2 of Term 4. Save your 5 cent pieces 

and send them along to school. Our students will be us-

ing them in Maths classes as well as collecting them as a 

fundraiser for States Schools Relief. Literacy and Numera-

cy Week dress up parade on the Friday of that week is 

always an event we enjoy!  

We thank our wonderful community for their support over 

the past Term and wish all our families a safe and restful 

break.  

Daily reading is a great family activity over the break. 

Card games, word games, and jigsaw puzzles are highly 

recommended!  

We look forward to seeing you all on the first day of Term 

4, Monday 3 October. 
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os Myors  

Acting Principal  

B 
oardwalk School Report  

S 
andy Naughton  
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Grace Mumby   Azaria Pula   Lauren Rowarth Jordan Starr   Lydia Tumai 

Aadi Shetty   Alexus Keomany Jazmine Davis  Eugene Bae   Chloe Doctor  

Layila Sharif   Violette Luxton Baxter Williams Sharock Akioka  Georgie Stark 

Breeze Suôa Sagapolutele Vincent Paice  Sifa Nyariel   Mithran Muralli   Jackson Preap 

Jake Woods   Sasha Conduit  Ryan Flynn   Falken Mataipule  Jett Crouch  

Georgia Pollard   Lua Pio   Seth Booth  Irena Na Naogkhai  Matthew Boardman  

Arden Bryant  Kasper Bramwell Jonathon Shapter Nathan Nguyen  Melinda Shipp 

Charlize Pollard  Tori Putland  Osman Khawar Rahman Sohail  Alex Whitehouse  

Bailey Butler   Marley Pio  Pauly Mula-Booth  Deniz Turkyilmaz  Anneliese Gardiner  

Pao Nawong   Kayleigh Long Stefan Blanusa Jett Crouch  

Kari Sarol 

 

Japanese Awards  
Bud Murphy  Amelia Gill   Miaosen Han  Coltrane Leuga 

Nikola Panic  Kai Crowe   Rawley Bryant  Marley Aitu  

Music  Awards  
Dennym Simmons Shaniya Pourosseini  Ayuub Mohamed     Rithvik Pathi  

  

Art Awards  
Arav Jaiswal  Param Baldania   Sophie Martin  Lucinda Tabart  

Corker Winners  
EY:  Leah Delimitros   Hannah Rogers 

MY:  Alex Sarpong   Sourin Patel 

 

Congratulations to all of our award winners this fortnight!  

H 
ero  Of The Week Awards  

 

 

Canteen Voucher Winners  

BW EY Ruby Millyard & Allan Zhao    JW:  EY  Charley McClean  

 MY Sebastian Ririnui & Tayla Bargwanna    MY  Elizabeth Ioane 

Weekly HERO Winners  

Boardwalk School    Jamieson Way School 

Max Fountain  Sehar Wadhawan   Chris Kim   Melanija Naumovska Isla Crouch 

Ashlee Cowan Jayden Edisugiarto  Jessica Shirley Charlotte Wendelborn Jun-Hee Lee  

Jaymi Rowarth Chelsea Pullar  Tahlia Krygger Jack Langton  Georgie Stark  

Osman Khawar Patrick Grills   Ricky Le  Lazarus Akioka Savaii Chantelle Ferris  

S 
tudent Awards  



S 
cience & Sustainability  

  

 

Boardwalk Campus Oval Upgrade  

The work including irrigation and earthworks have been all but completed at a cost of around $140,000 and a 

concrete footpath, drainage & other works from the Kingsley Ave car park into the artificial turf areas, will now 

follow. Other improvements to come include new gates, fencing and security lighting. It is hoped to have the oval 
accessible by students sometime in October 2016. The work has been made possible by means of state govern-

ment grants obtained by the College. We thank the State Government for their support.  

Kids Teaching Kids Week  

The College conducted its seventh annual Kids Teaching Kids Week last week, from Monday 5 September to Fri-

day 9 September.  

The week was designed for the College to 

celebrate Science Week, with our local focus 
being wetland & environmental science lead-

ership. Students engaging in science by con-
ducting their own science experiments, 

workshops or presentations and then teach-

ing their peers.  

 

¶ Workshops presentations or science experiments were conducted in over 50 classrooms at our two campus-

es. 

¶ The fifth annual Western Metropolitan Conference was conducted over two days as part of our KTK week. 

One multi-school day at Boardwalk campus and one Year 5/6 day at Jamieson Way campus, involving over 

300 students. 

¶ For the fourth year, we conducted a óLove Your Localsô workshop at the Boardwalk Con-

ference, after sending a selected team of students to the Werribee Open Range Zoo on 

Thursday 1 September and charging those students with the responsibility of engaging 
our own students with the WORZ fight against extinction theme. Our representative stu-

dents named one of the new born bandicoots óBanditô. Love Your Locals, a save local 
species program about animals such as the Eastern Barred Bandicoot, has been present-

ed by us to more than 1000+ students since that time.  

¶ NatureWest, a local natural history organisation presented a story of the basalt plains 

and its mega fauna to our two days of the Western Metropolitan Conference  

¶ Visiting our school for the Western Metropolitan Conference were Year 5/6 students from Manorvale PS, 

Year 5/6 from Pt Cook P-9 and Year 9/10 students from Suzanne Cory HS. 

¶ Selected students from our College will represent us at Mel-

bourne University on Monday 24 October & Tuesday 25 Octo-

ber at the Melbourne Water KTK Conference. 

Funding for the events come from KTK and their sponsors DELWP 
(see logo), Holcim Australia and school funds. 

Photo: Year 7 floor game on migratory birds                                      Photo:  Susie & Ruby Inglis of NatureWest  



Photo:  Mural by Year 7A - migratory birds at rear of Boardwalk Campus Gymnasium 

  Photo:  Our Love Your Locals team at WORZ             Photo:  Down ramps various surfaces 2P & 7P 

Photo:  Ozgun Basdogan F1T - proud of her work    Photo:  F1T & 34T diorama scenes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

    óHere. Everyday. Ready. On-time.ô 
 

We are encouraging all parents to support our initiative and to be aware that 
your child needs to be at school everyday and on time.  

 
As part of our initiative we have a number of projects on the go, they are:  
 
¶ Our Breakfast Club at BW on Tuesday and Friday mornings run by Year 9 students. 
¶ A Year 9 elective Project- decorating amenities at BW with óSuperhero charactersô. 
¶ A weekly puppet show presented on CNN TV by Year 9 students addressing our  
 initiative across the college. 
¶ óSuperhero Musicô welcoming students into the college each morning. 
¶ Early Years and Middle Years óHEROô weekly awards presented to students at  
 assembly. 
¶ Colourful Superhero capes worn by our weekly Early Years óSuperherosô. 

 

ôUp, up and away Superheroõs  ..... from ôTeam HERO 2016õ 

óBreakfast Club on 
Tuesday and  
Friday from  

8.00 am run by 
our Year 9  

students at BWô 
 

CNN TV weekly 
Puppet show  

ΨParents, it is so important that your child is a óH.E.R.Oô  

every week. Thank you.ô 

ôColourful 

Capes 

made by 

Samantha  

and Deeõ 

Our Year 

9 

ôSuperhero

 óHere. Everyday. Ready. On-time.ô 


